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EXHIBIT 3 
 
 

INSTRUCTIONS FOR ELECTRONIC SUBMISSION 
                OF SINGLE AUDIT REPORTS 

 

 

Part I:   Submission to FDOH 

 
Single Audit reporting packages (“SARP”) must be submitted to the Department in an electronic format.  This change will eliminate the 
need to submit multiple copies of the reporting package to the Contract Managers and various sections within the Department and will 
result in efficiencies and cost savings to recipient and the Department.  Upon receipt, the SARP’s will be posted to a secure server and 
accessible to Department staff. 
 
The electronic copy of the SARP should: 
 

➢ Be in a Portable Document Format (PDF). 
 
➢ Include the appropriate letterhead and signatures in the reports and management letters. 

 
Be a single document.  However, if the financial audit is issued separately from the Single Audit reports, the 
financial audit reporting package may be submitted as a single document and the Single Audit reports may be 
submitted as a single document.  Documents which exceed 8 megabytes (MB) may be stored on a CD and 
mailed to:  Bureau of Finance & Accounting, Attention:  FCAM, Single Audit Review, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, 
Bin B01 (HAFA), Tallahassee, FL 32399-1701.   

 
➢ Be an exact copy of the final, signed SARP provided by the Independent Audit firm. 

 
➢ Not have security settings applied to the electronic file.   

 
➢ Be named using the following convention: [fiscal year] [name of the audited entity exactly as stated within the audit report].pdf.  

For example, if the SARP is for the 2016-17 fiscal year for the City of Gainesville, the document should be entitled 2016 City of 
Gainesville.pdf. 

 
➢ Be accompanied by the attached “Single Audit Data Collection Form.”  This document is necessary to ensure that 

communications related to SARP issues are directed to the appropriate individual(s) and that compliance with Single Audit 
requirements is properly captured. 

 

Questions regarding electronic submissions may be submitted via e-mail to SingleAudits@flhealth.gov or by telephone to the 

Single Audit Review Section at (850) 245-4185. 
 

 
Part II:   Submission to Federal Audit Clearinghouse 
 
Click Here for instructions and guidance to submit the completed SF-SAC report to the Federal Audit Clearinghouse website or click Here 
to access the SF-SAC Worksheet & Single Audit Component Checklist Form. 
 
 

Part III:  Submission to Florida Auditor General 

 
Click Here for questions and other instructions for submitting Single SAC reports to the State of Florida, Auditor General’s Office 
  

mailto:SingleAudits@flhealth.gov
https://harvester.census.gov/facides/Files/IDES%20Instructions%20UG%202016.pdf
https://harvester.census.gov/facides/Files/2015_2018%20Checklist%20Instructions%20and%20Form.pdf
https://flauditor.gov/pages/efile_reports.html
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